Constable Country Medical Practice

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of meeting held October 21st 2019

Present: Kathy Pollard  (KP) (Chair), Richard Cavanagh (RC), Nancy Cohn (NC), Pete Keeble (PK), Mike Huard (MH) (vice chair), Andrew Ravasio (AR), 

Dr Vincent (DrV), Peter Wright (PW) (minute taker).

1. Apologies: Jan Cheng, Gill Jones, Lyn Matthews, Kirsty Nicholls, Frank Wells.

2. Declaration of interest none.

3. Minutes of meeting September 10, 2019 agreed as an accurate record.

4.  Matters arising

a) Outcome of First Aid Session October 11th: The disappointing attendance of only 8 was noted although feedback had been good.

The school had put out a notice board to attract attendance and all children had been sent home with a flyer advertising the event. Parents had also received emails/texts
The Red Cross app was considered a good guide and the defibrillator demonstration was appreciated. In future an evening time slot might be considered. 

Action Sub group to consider KP, MH, KN, LM.

b) The new disabled lavatory seat had arrived and was awaiting installation and testing.

c) Response to Babergh Local Plan: KP had submitted a response to Babergh pointing out the amount of additional housing proposed and that even more patients would need to travel between the two surgeries via the substandard Four Sisters (B1070) junction. She also attend the A12/A14 meeting in Capel Village Hall on 11th Oct: KP reported that neither Suffolk County Council nor Highways England seemed to have an overall strategy to deal with the increase in traffic which will arise from the several thousand additional homes expected to be built in the A12 corridor, nor did they have any proposals to improve safety along the stretch of road between the Essex border and the Copdock Mill roundabout.

5. New appointment system Pete Keeble reported that after two months a pattern is emerging.

a) Patients were largely pleased and finding the system better than the previous one.

b) The receptionists reported their workload has increased.

c) The doctors had changed their work pattern quite substantially and were pleased with the patients’ reaction but also perceived an increase in their workload.

Dr V was very forthcoming on the advantages as well as the difficulties that had emerged.  He regarded flexibility as key. Every patient is different, some more vulnerable than others (babies, the very old, those with mental health problems, etc) so he cautioned against a too rigid rule basis on which patients should be required to attend the surgery. It was agreed this was a sensible approach even though it could lead to apparent inconsistencies.

The doctors are now able to deal with urgent “walk-ins” as the waiting room is not constantly full of patients waiting to be seen. Patients appreciated being able to talk to a doctor on the phone on the day they make contact. Very few complaints had been received and no written complaints at all.

The system would be reviewed again in another month and the PPG asked to be updated. It could be beneficial to revisit the Leiston practice where a reduction in the number of patients needing a face to face appointment appeared not to have increased the workload of their doctors.

6. Update from the Practice Manager
a) PK advised that the lease on the EB property comes up for renewal in four years and the practice is considering all its options for the future, including closing one or both sites, a new building in either village, or upgrading Capel.

b) PK thanked PPG members for their help on flu days. So far 1,800 over 65s had been vaccinated ((60.9%) which was on target (75%) with one more session to go.  The nasal vaccine for vulnerable under 18s had not yet been delivered which was concerning. This was also the case for children who are vaccinated at school. 

7. PPG Network meeting October 17 MH reported presentations were made by Connect for Health, How Are You?, Shotley and Holbrook Diabetes, and Active Wellbeing. All were interesting and informative and there were some leaflets in the surgeries.  PK said it was difficult and confusing to direct patients to the appropriate organisation. It was agreed that a consolidated and coordinated approach by these social initiatives would be a good idea. 

8. Festival of Trees at Capel January 2020 KP advised that the practice had been invited to decorate a tree at this event. It had been a well attended and fun evening in the past and that it would be good to show a presence in the community. She would approach the receptionists at Capel to gauge interest. Action KP.
9. Comment cards, etc:  No cards received at Capel. One email mentioned “wait of over an hour for 9 months pregnant patient with small child”, and at EB one patient not happy with new appointment system, a lady told to go home by receptionist only to be asked by a doctor why she had left, confusion about need for tests and negative result which was then reversed to positive. There was also a query about how frequently the screen was cleaned where patients have to check in at the surgery. 

10. Minute taking It had already been agreed that Lyn Matthews would be taking the minutes at the November meeting.

11. Date of next meeting Monday November 18, 2019.

12. AOB 
- KP had been contacted by someone who was a volunteer ambassador for lung cancer awareness – November is the month when this is highlighted. She suggested that the lady who contacted her should write an article for the village magazines, highlighting the importance of not ignoring symptoms.
 
- This year’s Christmas parties should be on Tuesdays but not at both venues simultaneously.

